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 Capital Projects: 
 

Alum Creek Drive at Design is underway, led by Franklin County Engineer.  Project 
Rohr Road   will include a widening of Rohr Road east to Port Rd.  I attended a Utility 

coordination meeting on 10/2/19 and received a project update.  The 
project will be bid by the County Engineer next spring and construction is 
likely to begin in July/August 2020. 

 
Bixford Green Trail Design substantially complete. Bid documents are prepared and are being 

sent for review to ODNR. To be bid this early winter for 2020 
construction. 

 
Hamilton Rd at Firehouse New signal equipment is erected and is operational. 
   Lane Intersection Imprvts Luminaires production was delayed, but is on order. Pre-emption 

equipment to be installed by end of this month.  
 
E. Bixby Road Improvements Work substantially complete.  Punch list being prepared.    
 
Streets/Street: 
 
2019 Street Maintenance Paving is complete.  Curb/gutter repair is complete. Crack sealing 

complete.  Striping is partially complete.  Project is being managed by the 
Franklin County Engineer  

 
Front Street/Main St ADA ramp upgrades at this intersection are to begin in next week or two, 

and cross-walk “brick” print to be applied in next 4 weeks, weather 
permitting.   

 Development Projects: 

Startech Water main re-alignment project is in progress. 
4500 S. Hamilton Rd Site improvement plan and sewer plans are under review.  Mass Grading 

will commence in the next couple weeks.  
 
S. Hamilton/Higgins Phase 1 plan 30% completion plans were reviewed and returned to the 
Intersection improvements design engineer.  Engineering design for Phase 1 is expected to be finished 

in December 2019, bidding in early 2020.  The Phase 2 improvement (the 
broader improvement design for turn lane realignment and new signal 
equipment) is underway.  To be bid in June/July 2020. 


